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Statewide	Citizen	Corps	Advisory	Council	Meeting			
May	18,	2017	

Meeting	Minutes	
DESPP	Headquarters,	Room	252	

1111	Country	Club	Road	
Middletown,	CT	06457	

Voting	Members	In	Attendance:		

In	Person:	
Don	Davis	(Region	3	REPT)	
Don	Janelle	(CEMA)	
Eric	Scoville	(Planner)	
Harley	Graime	(Region	3	REPT)	
Joel	Severance	(Region	2	REPT)	
Mark	Amatrudo	(Co‐Chair)	

Via	Phone:	
Joanna	Rogalski	(Region	5	REPT)	
Paul	Gibb	(Region	5	REPT)	
Katherine	McCormack	(MRC)	
Norma	Peterson	(Region	1	REPT)	
Jim	Larkin	(Region	4	REPT)	
Thomas	Vannini	(Region	5	Coordinator)	

Voting	Members	Absent:		
Joe	Sastre	(Region	4	REPT),	Jean	Davies	(Region	2	REPT),	Mike	Caplet	(DEMHS	Region	4	
Coordinator),	Robert	Kenny	(DEMHS	Region	1	Coordinator),	John	Field	(DEMHS	Region	2	
Coordinator),	Thomas	Romano	(DEMHS	Trainer)	

Quorum	Present:	Yes	
Others	In	Attendance	(Person/Phone):		Bob	Freeman	(Hamden	CERT),	Robert	Scata	
(DEMHS	Training),		Henry	Paszczuk	(DEMHS	Region	5),	Brenda	Bergeron	(DEMHS	Legal)	

I. Call	to	Order	&	Pledge	of	Allegiance	(1:30)	

II. Opening	&	Public	Comments:

A	motion	made	to	approve	January	Meeting	Minutes.	Motion	made	by	Joel	Severance,	seconded	by	
Harley	Graime.	Motion	Carried.	

III. DESPP/DEMHS	Grants	Report:

Financial	Report	(5/18/2017):	See	attached	financial	report	compiled	by	Rita	Stewart.	The	
current	remaining	balance	is	$48,492.61	of	that	amount	$32,900.00	has	been	obligated	to	pre‐
approved	projects.	Thus	the	remaining	balance	(if	all	approved	applications	are	submitted	for)	is	
$15,	592.61.	
A	motion	to	accept	the	report	made	by	Don	Janelle,	Seconded	by	Joel	Severance,	Motion	carries.	

IV. Regional	Council	Updates/Reports

DESPP/DEMHS:	

Region	1 Update:		
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Michelle	Deluca:	No	report	

Norma	Peterson:		
There	are	ongoing	discussions	among	R1	CERTs	regarding	regional	training.	Topics	
include	training	CERT	for	specific	roles	listed	in	Family	Assistance	Center	Plan	and	the	
FEMA	course	‐	Community	Emergency	Response	Team	Firefighter	Rehab.		At	the	last	R1	
CERT	meeting	some	teams	also	provided	input	regarding	the	CERT	Training	Day	and	the	
forms	suggested	for	Certificates	and	other	reporting.	

Robert	Kenny:	No	report	

Region	2	Update:	

Jeanne	Davies:	No	report	

John	Field:	No	report	

Joel	Severance:	The	following	report	was	provided	by	Joel	Severance:	

 New	Haven	will	be	conducting	a	Basic	Training	Class	in	the	Fall

 R2SART	is	scheduling	several	training	classes	including	small	Animal	1st	Aid

 We	are	working	with	the	new	Fire	Chief	in	East	Haven	on	starting	up	a	CERT	team

 VSEMA	Participated	in	an	Active	Shooter	Training	Class

 DART

o Local	Lions	Club	presented	us	a	fuel	powered	heater	for	large	animal	rescue.

o Responded	to	a	structure	fire	with	Durham	&	Middlefield	Fire	Depts.	to	check	on
some	dogs	that	experienced	smoke	inhalation.

o Rabies	Clinic	scheduled	for	June.

 Hamden	CERT	has	done	the	following:

o Community	Outreach	in	works	for	meeting	(presentation	of	success)

o Completed		Basic	CERT	Training	Class

o Completed	Teen	CERT	Basic	Training	Class

o CERT	Therapy	K9	Demonstration

 UNH

o Advanced	degree	now	offered…..There	has	been	a	large	request	for	the	Fall
Semester	Class

o Traveling	to	DHS	and	Emmitsburg

o Had	one	activation	to	search	for	missing	student
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o We	had	a	class	of	8	graduated	in	April.

 Milford

o Milford	Fire	Department	EMTs	gave	a	presentation	to	all	of	the	Milford
CERT/MRC	volunteers	on	what	to	do	if	you	find	yourself	in	a	possible	life
threatening	situation.	The	presentation	was	based	on	a	recent	news	article	from
the	Associated	Press	entitled	“Ordinary	people	trained	to	save	lives	in	shootings,
attacks…”

o Community	Outreach:		Milford	Health	Department	has	collaborated	with	Yale
University	to	develop	a	survey	for	volunteers	to	determine	their	willingness	to
participate	in	a	neighborhood	ambassador	program.

Region	3	Update:	

Don	Davis/Harley	Graime:			

 DEMHS’s	Bob	Scata	presented	a	PPT	on	the	2017	CERT	training	DVD.
 ESF‐16	Update:	Bill	Perkins	reported	that	the	ESFs	over	ESF	16	(to	21)	are	being

placed	in	other	ESF	designations	to	conform	to	the	national	ESF	designations.
 CREPC	and	RESF	16	are	now	part	of	RESF‐6,	Mass	Care	headed	by	Jon	Basso	of	the

ARC.
 CERT	Ambassador	Program	gave	a	discussion	at	the	Wolcott	and	Southington	Senior

housing	facilities	and	also	at	the	New	England	Carousel	Museum	combining	that	one
with	business	resilience	and	preparedness.

 Funding	Requests:

o Category	A:	Middletown/Southington	for	training
o Category	D:Ellington/Bristol/Newington/S.	Windsor/Manchester	for

flashlights
 Regional	Preparedness	Committee	met	at	end	of	April.	They	are	looking	for	a

location	to	hold	their	field	day	on	Saturday	9/9/17.	The	training	will	hopefully
contain	a	shortened	combined	training	session.	The	group	will	meet	again	on	June	7,
2017	unless	a	venue	is	booked	prior	to	that.

Region	4	Update:		

It	was	mentioned	that	the	Region	ESF‐8	meeting	occurs	directly	before	this	meeting,	this	
will	be	changing	in	April.	

Joe	Sastre:	No	Report	

Jim	Larkin:	No	Report	

Mike	Caplet:	No	Report	
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Region	5	Update:	

Paul	Gibb:		

 A	traffic	control	class	for	CERT	members	was	held	on	April	26,	2017	at	the
Torrington	Fire	Department.

 A	POD	training	class	was	held	for	CERT	members	on	May	17,	2017.
 A	CPR/AED	class	is	scheduled	for	June	21,	2017	at	the	Torrington	Fire	Department.

Joanna	Rogalski:	No	Report	

CEMA	(Don	Janelle):		
 Attended	FEMA	Region	1	Webinar	hosted	by	Arlene
 Requesting	that	this	group	be	added	to	the	mailing	list	for	this	webinar
 Working	on	Public	Safety/emergency	management	legislation

MRC	(Katherine	McCormack):	

 There	are	23	officially	recognized	MRC	units	in	CT.
 MRC	Unit	leaders	continue	to	participate	in	monthly	MRC	Well	Check	conference	calls.

The	 most	 recent	 calls	 were	 April	 Well	 Check	 which	 included	 the	 2017	 MRC	 and
NACCHO	 Outstanding	MRC	 award	winners	 based	 on	 nominations	 submitted	 by	 a
variety	of	sources.

 MRC	regional	meetings	continue	to	be	held	on	a	regular	basis	and	participants	share
training	and	exercise	opportunities	as	well	as	ideas	for	recruitment	and	retention.

 Katherine	McCormack	 continues	 to	 attend	 and	participate	 in	 the	CT	Citizen	Corps
Council	monthly	meetings	representing	Connecticut’s	MRC	program.

 Many	of	the	MRC	activation	requests	during	the	last	quarter	have	been	in	support	of
public	 health	 initiatives	 in	 preparation	 for	 future	 POD	 events,	 health	 fairs,	 Public
Access	TV,	and	CT	VOST	training	and	deployment.

 The	2017	MRC	Challenge	Award	applications	closed	mid‐December	and	several	CT
MRC	units	applied.		There	were	six	CT	units	awarded	funding	in	2017.		Awards	went
to	 Torrington,	 Pomperaug,	 Naugatuck	 Valley,	 Quinnipiac	 Valley,	 Uncas,	 and
Wallingford	MRC	Units.		One	of	the	main	focus	areas	is	related	to	the	opioid	epidemic.

 The	Wallingford	MRC	bid	farewell	to	Bryan	Nagel	who	was	hired	as	a	sanitarian	in	the
North	Central	Health	District.

 Katherine	McCormack,	CT	MRC	Liaison,	was	a	VIP	guest	of	Chris	Troyanos	and	the
Boston	Athletic	Association	at	the	2017	Boston	Marathon.		Katherine	spent	the	day	in
the	medical	operations	tent	as	both	an	observer	and	support	staff.

 Allyson	Schulz,	Uncas	Health	District	Preparedness	Coordinator,	presented	at	the	May	
2017	 Region	 2	meeting.	 	 Allyson	 continues	 to	 promote	 the	 CT	 VOST	 and	 has	 the
current	team	activated	to	support	several	large	CT	events.		CT	VOST	in	Regions	4	and
3	is	becoming	a	CT	MRC	Best	Practice	program.
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V. 	Old	Business:	
Distribution	of	Hats,	Lights	and	Field	Guides.	

 There	are	currently	84	CERT	Backpack	kits
 Discussed	which	items	in	the	backpack	are	important	and	which	may	need	to	be

changed
 Group	would	like	to	implement	a	CERT	poll	to	EMDs	and	Team	Leaders	regarding	the

CERT	backpack.
ICS	Forms:	

 ICS	211	is	incredibly	important	in	tracking	hours	for	federal	reimbursement
 It	may	be	important	to	develop	a	shortened	review	of	ICS	forms	to	handout	to	teams
that	is	tailoired	for	CERT,	MRC	and	Fire	Corps

 SCCC	Council	recommends	that	CERT	teams	have	a	working	knowledge	of	these	forms
and	ICS.

 Don	Janelle	would	be	willing	to	teach	this	course	at	CERT	Weekend.

FFY	2017	Funding	Request:	
 Extra	10,445	dollars	of	funding	was	reprogramed	to	the	total	CERT	budget	for	this

fiscal	year.	
 How	do	we	want	to	earmark	this	funding?

o Mission	specific	equipment
o Training	Day
o CSP	Cursory	background	checks
o Backpack	purchases	(Survey	monkey)
o Stop	the	bleed	tourniquet	kit	for	training

Status	of	WestCOG	and	MetroCOG	
 There	will	no	longer	be	planning	grants	for	the	towns	that	are	not	handled	by	Norma

Peterson	
 REPT	chair	to	be	kept	in	loop	on	CERT	related	information.	Michelle	Deluca	will

receive	the	same	information	hat	Dave	Hannon	used	to	receive.	

VOST	Status	Update	
 VOST	should	take	all	hazards	CERT	training	class.
 Need	to	have	a	follow	up	meeting	between	DEMHS,	DPH	and	VOST	leadership	to

discuss	VOST.

VI. New	Business:

Review	of	2016	Activity	Report

 Did	very	well	with	the	collection	of	this	data	this	year.	In	total,	92	reports	have	been
received.	Last	year	we	received	1/3	of	the	reports.

 This	data	collected	is	extremely	helpful	when	asking	for	funding.
 Improvements	to	focus	on	for	next	year:
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o Need	to	have	standard	tracking	guidance	for	teams.
o Guidelines	for	tracking	should	be	included	in	the	CERT	Saturday	event	and

CERT	manual.
o Better	reporting	process.

 Next	year’s	data	will	be	due	in	January.

FEMA	Individual/Community	Preparedness	Awards.	

 Chief	Amatrudo	would	like	to	nominate	the	SCC	group	for	an	award	as	the	new	group
has	done	a	lot	of	work	in	advancing	the	SCCC	cause	in	Connecticut.

 Encourage	towns	to	submit	application	to	encourage	excitement.

CERT	Training	Day	

 Fire	Academy	–	considering	Saturday,	23rd	of	September
 The	group	is	looking	for	input	on	what	people	would	like	in	the	training	process.

Initial	CERT	Training	Course	

 EMI	Training	Opportunities:
 2018	Training;	Train	the	trainer	opportunities

o EO	427,	EO	428
 New	Training	Program,	Certificates,	etc.	Documentation	form

o Citizen	corps	website,	data	collection	for	CERT.	this	form	should	be	used	for
all	classes	going	forward.

o Currently	89	CERT	trainers	with	different	forms	makes	record	keeping
easier	in	the	long	run.

 Adding	or	deleting	training	modules
o Trainers	should	not	delete	training	modules
o Some	may	not	want	the	gas	leak	training	included	in	these	training

modules.
 Should	check	any	legal	ramifications.
 May	add	disclaimer,	I	am	required	to	show	you	this	module,	but	in

Connecticut	it	is	not	recommended	that	CERT	members	enter	a
building	to	shut	off	a	gas	leak.

Role	of	CERT	teams	during	coastal	evacuations	

 The	evacuation	taskforce	is	developing	plans	for	persons	who	do	not	have	vehicles.
 Temporary	evacuation	sites	with	people	being	bussed	out.
 May	be	beneficial	to	have	CERT	team	members	not	on	the	shoreline	trained	in

assisting	in	these	sorts	of	evacuations.
 CERT	as	an	available	resource	when	this	sort	of	disaster	occurs.

VII. Adjournment‐	(3:30	PM)	Motion	made	by	Joel	Severance,	Seconded	by	Don	Davis.
Motion	Carried	unanimously.
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Application	Approvals	by	DEMHS	
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Total 

Number of 

Teams

Reported 

Funding 

From CC

Outside 

Funding

Active 

Members
Number Hours Number Hours Number Hours Number Hours Number Hours

CERT Teams - 13 Teams Did 

Not Submit Reports or Were 

Substantially Incomplete (Last 

Year 28 Teams Did Not Report)

Unknown Unknown Unknown Unknown Unknown Unknown Unknown Unknown Unknown Unknown Unknown Unknown Unknown

Averages $396 $989 28 12 281 5 197 1 44 3 67 22 589

MRC -  21 Teams Submitted 

Reports ( Last Year 12 Teams 

Reported)

23 $0 $104,450 1,976 184 4,098 31 1,434 1 32 37 1,376 253 6,939 

Averages $0 $4,541 86 8 178 1 62 0 1 2 60 11 302

Totals 107 $33,255 $187,495 4,295 1,203 27,727 477 17,950 113 3,715 285 7,028 2,078 56,420
Averages $311 $1,752 40 11 259 4 168 1 35 3 66 19 527

Totals
Summary of 2016 Annual Report Responses

446 

Meetings & Training Planned Activations
Emergency 

Activations

Other Events/ 

Activations

49,481 

CERT Teams - 71 Teams 

Submitted Reports (Last Year 

33 Teams Provided Complete 

Reports, while 31 Submitted 

Incomplete Reports) 

84

5/1/2017

16,516 112 3,683 248 5,652 1,825 $33,255 $83,045 2,319 1,019 23,630 



5/1/2017

Total 

Number 

of Teams 

/ Units

Teams / 

Units  That 

Submitted 

Reports

Compliance 

Percent
Number Hours

MRC - 21 Teams Submitted Reports ( Last 

Year 12 Teams Reported)
23 21 91% 1,976 253 6,939 

Totals 107 92 86% 4,295 2,078 56,420

2. The total number of trained/active members is 2,319 for CERT and for 1,976 MRC (overall total = 4,295)

6. In total, the 4,295 volunteers from 92 of the 107 CERT Teams and MRC Units volunteered for almost 56,500

hours in the process of covering  nearly 2,100 planned and emergency events throughout the State during 2016.

Report Submission

4. The CERT Teams average 34 active members who volunteer an average of 22 hours/year.

5. The MRC Units average 104 active members who volunteer an average of 6 hours/year.

Active 

Members

49,481 84 1,825 

Totals

1. There are a total of 107 active Citizen Corps teams/units in Connecticut during 2016.

3. Total number of documented events by CERT were 1,825  and 253 by the Medical Reserve Corps (total = 2,078)

Connecticut Citizen Corps

Summary of 2016 Annual Report Responses

CERT Teams - 71 Teams Submitted 

Reports (Last Year 33 Teams Provided 

Complete Reports, while 31 Submitted 

Incomplete Reports) 

71 85% 2,319




